
Have you registered that you are 

coming to the car park tea party yet ?  

If not there is still time, even if you 

have lost your May issue of the News. 

Just pop the slip, or a piece of paper 

with details into the Parish Council 

office or to the Pop In or you can e-mail 

the Secretary nnwfursdon@aol.com  
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OTTERPOOL PARK PROTEST MARCH SATURDAY JUNE 4
th

 –  
 

Leaves Sellindge Village Hall at 2pm marching to the Airport Café there is also a March coming from Newingreen. 
 

AFTERNOON BOOT FAIR 
 

Saturday June 11
th
 at the Sports and Social Club in Swan Lane -- £5 per pitch – starts 11am. (Weather permitting). 

 

 

KINGS & QUEENS VILLAGE HALL CAR PARK TEA PARTY SATURDAY JUNE 11
th

  
 

The Village Hall, Parish Council and Primary School have come together to arrange a 90
th
 birthday tea party for Her 

Majesty the Queen, on her official birthday Saturday June 11
th
. 

The Tea Party will be Fancy Dress, with the theme being ‘Kings and Queens’, although this will not be compulsory. 

The Tea Party will be held in the Village Hall car park, like we did to celebrate the Queens Diamond Jubilee, so please 

walk to the Tea Party as parking will be very limited. 

The Car Park Tea Party will take place in the Village Hall Car Park – If it rains, then it will be held in the Village Hall.  
 

A tea party of sandwiches, 

savouries, cakes and soft drinks, 

which will all be free. 
 

Small donation for 

teas, coffees and alcoholic 

beverages 
 

Kings and Queens Fancy Dress 

3 ages groups (children) 

Prizes for 1
st
, 2

nd
 and 3

rd
. 

Adults may dress up as well 
 

Childrens races 

Prizes for 1
st
, 2

nd
 and 3

rd
  

Adult races if wanted. 
 

LCA are going to do some  

theatrical performances 
 

LIVE afternoon music by  

SOUTHERN DAWN 

 

There will also be various games like skittles, bowling for a pig and lots more 
 

 

In the evening there will be an American Supper  
 

in the Main Hall from 7pm  
 

a very lively night with LIVE music from BROKE ON FRIDAY 

 

SELLINDGE PRIMARY SCHOOL SUMMER FAYRE 
 

Saturday June 25
th
 in the school grounds from 1pm to 4pm 

 

KENT KITE FLYERS 
 

Sports & Social Club Sat & Sun June 25
th
 & 26

th
  

 

 

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL TABLE TOP FAIR         Registered Charity 302833 

Saturday June 4
th
 2016 from 9am to 1pm.  Tables can be booked in advance for £5.00 per table. 

Please phone 01303 813 475 or on the day, if any left at £10.   Next Table Top Fair Saturday July 2
nd

 2016. 

 

mailto:nnwfursdon@aol.com


SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk     @ParishSellindge 

Your Council met on May 10
th
, and this was the Annual Council Meeting where you’re Council Chairman were 

elected and in the case of Committee’s volunteered   

Also representatives on bodies outside of the Parish Council were decided, again, members volunteered. 

Chairman – Stanley Bull   

Vice – Chairman / Chairman Planning Committee – Nigel Fursdon 

Chairman Finance & General Purposes Committee – Chris Mason  
 

Committees   Planning Committee – N Fursdon, M Varrier – Smith, M Pullen and J Tritton 

F & GP Committee – C Mason, S Bull and N Fursdon 

Policies & Procedures – C Mason, J Varrier – Smith and N Firsdon 

Complaints Committee – J Tritton and C Mason 
 

Representatives to outside Committees 
 

Sellindge Sports & Social Club – J Varrier – Smith 

Sellindge Village Hall – S Bull 

KALC (Shepway Committee) – N Fursdon and Chris Mason 

Shepway Town and Parish Council Planning User Group – N Fursdon 

Neighbourhood Plan – Cllrs S Bull, N Fursdon and C Mason 

           Public J Bryant, T Moore, B Edden and H Baxter 
 

Your Council Co-opted 2 new members, so there are now only 2 vacancies left.  Roads in the village continue to be a 

problem and the Highways dept. are contacted with reports of potholes etc, but do remember that any-one can report a 

problem on the road or pavement by logging on the Kent County Website or by phoning them.  The open sessions 

continue and this gives Sellindge the residents the chance to voice concerns or worries.  Your Councillors are always 

happy to have constructive conversations and debates without insults, whether at a meeting or contacted direct. 

Susan Carey’s diary for meeting attendances has been very busy so she could not attend and unfortunately.  Jenny 

Hollingsbee was on holiday.  However as is normally the case I am sure she will be providing a report for this edition 

elsewhere – as will Jenny to highlight the work of Shepway. 

Your Councillors agreed the next steps forward in the Neighbourhood / Action plan Process and Jim Boot will be in 

attendance at the Annual Assembly to hear your comments so far. 

It is hoped to recommence Speed Watch soon, your Council is looking at arranging another training session, so if you 

are interested in helping to slow the speed of traffic through Sellindge do get in touch with the Clerk or one of the 

Councillors, or come along to the Annual Parish Assembly and put your name on the list.  

I hope those of you who do visit the Village Hall on Tuesday 24
th
 enjoy the event and feel it gave you the opportunity 

to have your say on any number of items. 

The next ordinary Parish Council meeting is on June 14
th
.  I look forward to seeing you – P C Clerk Linda Hedley 

 

EU REFERENDUM – THURSDAY 23
rd

 JUNE 2016 

The referendum on the United Kingdom’s membership of the European Union (to give its full name) is to be held on 

Thursday 23
rd

 June 2016.  The Polling Station is the Durling Hall and the Polling hours are from 7am to 10pm. 
 

TERRI’s SKY-DIVE 

On April 28
th
 Terri did her sky dive from 12,000 feet to raise 

funds for her Cats Emergency Veterinary Treatment Fund, 

which thankfully went well and has so far raised £150. 

She was really touched about how kind everyone has been 

and is very grateful, to everyone who has supported her and 

her cats.  The experience was totally terrifying, she doubts, 

she will be throwing herself out of a plane at 12,000 feet 

again anytime soon.  
 

SELLINDGE GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION – At our May evening meeting Vera & Tony kindly did a Talk & 

Slide Show for us on Plants for Butterflies and Butterflies which was very interesting and enjoy by all.  

Our next evening meeting will be on Wednesday 15th June at 7-15 for 7-30 start and we will be having a Cheese & 

Wine Evening by kind permission of Vera and Tony at The Silver Spray.  This is a Members only meeting .  Weather 

permitting otherwise will be held in The Durling Hall.  Not forgetting the Mini Rose Show on the night.  Last year we 

had a lovely lot of entries.  You may even be lucky and win the Rose Trophy this year!.  The class details of which are 

shown in the Members Programme card .  

If anyone is interested in the 5 Day HOLIDAY to NORFOLK in September 2016 please contact the Garden Club for 

more information there are some places still available. 

 

 

http://www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/


FROM YOUR DISTRICT COUNCILLORS 
Jenny Hollingsbee and Susan Carey, Ward Councillors for North Downs West, Shepway District Council 

Jenny.hollingsbee@shepway.gov.uk  01303 812 066       susan.carey@shepway.gov.uk  01303 670 561 
 

In our report last month we promised more news on housing and by now you will know that on 06 May Shepway 

District Council announced it was looking at making a bid to the government for a garden town.  The broad area 

identified is around Otterpool Manor Farm and you can see a map showing the area and more information 

on www.shepway.gov.uk/otterpool-park .  Shepway’s cabinet (of which we are both members) will be asked to 

approve the bid at our meeting in June and, if the government agrees, work will start on detailed plans which would 

see up to 12,000 homes built in stages over the next 20 – 30 years.  

The proposal is for a completely new community with homes, jobs, schools, health facilities and all the infrastructure 

such as roads, sewage, broadband etc. in place from the start.  As the Council own a large part of the land we are in a 

strong position to be able to ensure we get the high standard of design we want and homes for local people at prices or 

rent they can afford.  At least 30% of the land will be parks or publically accessible green space along the lines of 

Letchworth and Welwyn Garden City. 

The District Council bought the 357 acres of farmland at Otterpool Manor Farm last December through a competitive 

tender process.  The land is currently being let as farm business tenancies to provide an income.  It was in March that 

the Chancellor made his call for local authorities to apply for garden settlements and the council leader, David Monk, 

says this is an ‘unmissable opportunity’.  

Otterpool Park will not be an extension of either Sellindge or Lympne but a distinct place that provides the new homes 

and jobs we know we need whilst taking pressure off the surrounding area for development. 

We believe this can be done well so do look at www.shepway.gov.uk/otterpool-park and send any comments or 

questions to: otterpool@shepway.gov.uk  

There will always be times when plans are being worked on or during commercial negotiations when matters must be 

in confidence but we will share information as soon as we can.  The Shepway website will be updated regularly and 

briefings have been arranged for the local Parish Councils.  We will, as always, raise issues or concerns from local 

residents with our Cabinet colleagues. 

On 23 April, Jenny launched the new facilities at Sellindge Bowls Club and the Chairman commented "I have to say 

that for a new bowler your first bowl was excellent and would stand up in any match".  She attended the Consultation 

for the expansion of the Primary School, the Parish Council Meeting and the Playing Fields Meeting.  She would like 

to congratulate Jo Wren on being appointed new Headteacher of Sellindge Primary School as from 1 September 2016 

and wish her every success. 

On overnight lorry parking, Jenny regularly reports the illegal parking and passes on residents’ photographs and 

comments to our Enforcement Department who are actively pursuing the issues.  On the Taylor Wimpey site, an 

update is expected shortly but development is not likely to start until early next year. 

East Kent College in Folkestone in conjunction with Shepway District Council have arranged free Healthy Eating 

Courses.  These will take place at the Campus on Shorncliffe Road from 2.15-5 pm and people will be greeted at 

reception.  They will need to wear sensible footwear and clothing to include a long sleeved shirt.  Dates are - 

 14 June – Cooking with the family or for the family. 
 

SARAH GODFREY & E SEDGEWICK CHARITY – The Trustees visited the allotments at Swan Lane, Sellindge 

on Sunday May 8
th
.  We would like to say how impressed we were on how the allotments are being worked and it was 

good to see such a variety of vegetables being grown. 

At the present time we have one (1) allotment vacant and if you are interested could you please contact me on the 

number to the right.  If you have any problems with the allotments can you please ring 01303 813 098  
 

STANFORD with POSTLING WI – Stanford with Postling WI would like to say a big ‘Thankyou’ to the people of 

Sellindge, who who came and helped or donated jumble to our Jumble Sale. 

Many thanks also to our Pop – In Friends who were there at the beginning and were still there at the end !! 
 

SELLINDGE PRIMARY SCHOOL SUMMER FAYRE 

Sellindge Primary School will be holding their Summer Fayre at the school on Saturday 25th of June between 1pm 

and 4pm.  It will be a great few hours with lots to do including bouncy castles and slides, children games, 

competitions and stalls, the traditional tug of war and egg throw, tombola and Crockery smash, A wonderful cake 

stall, refreshments and a fabulous BBQ and beer tent and much more.  This is a major fundraising event and all the 

monies raised go directly to the school so please come along and show your support and have a wonderful afternoon. 

This will be Miss Baxter's last fayre at the school as she is retiring this year so please come along and wish her well 

and show her your continued support for her future endeavours. 
 

SELLINDGE WOMENS WEDNESDAY LUNCHEON CLUB –  

The venue for June, The Black Horse, Monks Horton Weds 22
nd

. 12 Noon for 12.30pm.  Please let June Wales know 

on 01303 814 676 by Weds 15
th
 if they will be attending.       
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FROM YOUR KCC COUNCILLOR Susan Carey, Elham Valley Ward. susan.carey@kent.gov.uk 01303 670 561 

I am returning to the theme of potholes as there is some good news to share.  The particularly awful ones along the 

main road through Sellindge village were filled at the end of April though not without a hiccup as the crew working on 

the job on 27 April were diverted to an even more urgent job and had to return the next day to complete the work in 

Sellindge.  This illustrates the problem Kent Highways face in having to prioritise work across a 5,000 mile network 

at a time when funding has been squeezed. 

Last year 23,983 potholes were repaired in Kent at a cost of £1.3m and 5,281sqm of patching (which will often 

include pothole repair) was done at a cost of £6.8m.  Since December Kent Highways has already filled over 11,000 

potholes at a cost of more than £400,000 and done 8,000sqm of patching. 

Potholes are a nationwide problem and the government has, in part, recognised this with an extra allocation of grant to 

local authorities to help deal with them.  Our share of this ‘pothole pot’ is £1.4m and it will be added to the £1.5m 

already in our budget for 2016/17.  The good news is that we ended the financial year with a slight underspend on our 

overall KCC budget (our 2015/16 net annual budget was £931m) and we are allocating an extra £1.1m to repairing 

potholes.  Meaning £4m in total for a special blitz on potholes this summer in addition to the resurfacing programme. 

The main roads are inspected daily by Kent Highways but the country lanes are not so if you’d like to see the potholes 

filled, or crumbling edges repaired please report them to 03000 41 81 81 or use the website www.kent.gov.uk and 

search for ‘highway faults’.  The interactive map is particularly good at allowing you to pinpoint locations and upload 

photographs.  You will be able to see what has already been reported and if work is programmed.  If you report a 

problem you will be given a reference number which helps if the work needs chasing.  The map also shows which 

trees belong to Kent Highways and which streetlights and saltbins. 

Finally, it looks like we will have to wait until after the EU referendum on 23 June before we hear which site 

Highways England are recommending to the Secretary of State for the lorry holding area.  There are strict rules about 

what can and can’t be announced by all levels of government during an election campaign and civil servants often 

advise caution to their ministers/council leaders to avoid lengthy and expensive wrangles in court about whether an 

announcement influenced the election one way or another.   

I do of course urge all of you to use your vote on 23 June.  If you are already registered to vote you do not need to re-

register.  If you are not yet on the electoral register you have until 7
th

 June to sign up.  You can do this online at 

www.gov.uk/register-to-vote and it should take just 5 minutes or contact the District Council on 01303 853497. 
 

SELLINDGE POP IN – A place for all age groups –   Sellindge Village Hall 
The Pop – In is open on Mondays and Wednesdays from 8am to 12 Noon and Tuesdays 8am to 3.00pm, except the 

Tuesdays when Hi Kent are at the Pop In, that week it will be 4.00pm.   

There is a vast section of books, all at 20p and most of the bric – a – brac is 50p. 

You can pick up information leaflets from Age UK and other organisations. 

Tuesday 7
th 

& 28
th
 TBC – Suzie will be in offering File and Polish, Mini Manicure or Classic Manicures.  

Tuesday 14
th
 – Hi Kent the Kent charity for the deaf, for advice, serving hearing aids etc from 2pm to 3.30pm. 

Tuesday 28
th
 – East Kent Foot Care will be at the Pop In (in the Committee Room) from 8.30am to 1.00pm the cost is 

£14 for general maintenance and £24 for more through work. 

** Coming Soon ** – Hair Dressing by Julie, Ladies and Gentlemen’s. 

Date to confirmed – Cathy from Age UK will be at the Pop – In with lots of information for people over 50. 

Every Tuesday A lovely selection of Handmade Cards which can be made to order, from £3   

Mums with children very welcome, we have a nice box of toys for the children to play with, while you have a cuppa. 

Post card size adverts can be placed in the Outside Village Hall notice board for a small fee of 25p per week.  To have 

your advert put in see Michael in the Pop – In.  
 

SELLINDGE BABY and TODDLER GROUP – The Baby and Toddler Group meet every Tuesday morning in the 

Main Hall from 9.30am to 11.30am.  The morning is full of fun activities like – Arts and Crafts – Story time – Active 

Kids – Music and much more, with lots of toys for all age groups.  It’s a place where your baby or toddler can meet 

other babies and toddlers.  The cost is reasonable at £2.50 per family, £1 for child minders and refreshments are 

provided.  For more information please contact 07986 034 123  

 

WEATHER FACTS FOR APRIL 2016 
 

Minimum temp. –1.50°C Fri.1
st
 and Sun.10

th
 .   Mean night temp. 3.65°C 

Maximum temp. 17.75°C Sun.3
rd

    Mean day temp. 12.94°C 
 

The winds and rain from March continued into April.  On 15 days rain was recorded and on 7days strong winds were 

recorded.  Total rainfall was 43.688mm (1.72in), 26.47% above the April average. 

Sunshine hours were down for the month but even so the daytime temperatures were normal.  

Night temperatures were only just under average with 5 frosts no lower than -1.50°C. 
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SELLINDGE SPORTS and SOCIAL CLUB 

Boot Fair  The date of the next Boot Fair, it's to be held on the 11th June (weather permitting) at the Sellindge Sports 

& Social Club in Swan Lane, £5 per pitch, set up starts at 11.00am 

New Fence  The Committee would like to say a big thank you to Jacksons Fencing for their generous discount to us 

for the fencing erected at the front of the club grounds. 
 

KENT KITE FLYERS 

It can be confirmed that the Kent Kite Flyers are hosting a Free Weekend of Kite flying at the Social Club in Swan 

Lane on 25
th
 and 26

th
 June 2016 from 11am till 5pm or later. 

This is an opportunity for people to come and fly their kites, get help to get them airborne and if they do not have one, 

we have some for sale from children's ones to larger Single line or two line Stunt Kites. We’re able to assist in what, 

where, how high you can fly. Come and see the benefits of joining the Kent Kite Flyers and flying and making Kites. 
 

SELLINDGE NEWS DELIVERIES (VACANCIES) 

There is a small number of Sellindge News delivery vacancies, so if you would like to do your bit for the community. 

1, Whitehall Way / Leafield / Forge Close – this is a round of 44 copies, but could be split to 2 rounds. 

A – Whitehall Way – 21 copies and B – Leafield / Forge Close 21 copies. 

2, Main Road Potten Farm area – this is a round of 23.  3, Coopers Lane – this is a round of 17 copies  
 
 

St MARYS CHURCH SELLINDGE       Smeeth Rectory June 2016 
 

Dear Friends – I am writing this just after Alex and I returned from a few days break away.  As I am sure you are 

aware, we both love travelling and the opportunities it provides to see different places and meet different people.  This 

time we journeyed to Liverpool, a city we last visited 40 years go.  We remembered the sights we saw all those years 

ago, some of them still there and others swallowed up in re-development.  We also were very much aware of the 

people we stayed with last time and who proudly showed us around the city in which they had lived and worked 

throughout their lives.  My God-mother had been with me at all the significant stages of my own Christian journey – 

at my Baptism, Confirmation and Ordinations.  Her husband had been a pilot on the River Mersey and always had 

tales to tell of the many ships both small and large that he had safely steered into port.  

The Bible is full of accounts of people’s travels, from Moses and the ancient people of Israel who spent 40 years in the 

wilderness on their way to a promised last, through Jonah and his perilous voyage to escape God’s call, to Jesus who 

walked through towns and villages with his disciples.  Even after Jesus’ death and Resurrection, travelling was still 

part of the Christian way of life as member of the early church such as Peter and Paul made their way over land and 

sea to spread their message and establish and encourage new centres of worship and mission.  

The accounts, however, are not only about travellers themselves, but also about those who welcomes them into their 

homes and offered them warmth and hospitality.  For those who are able to travel, the journeys can be exciting.  For 

those who are not able to do so, a welcome can be made to those travelling through.  This is very much part of the 

Christian life and faith, whether we are aware of it or not.  Have a safe and exciting journey!  Richard 
 

Services and Events for June : 

Sunday   5
th
   11am   Celebration Praise Village Hall 

Sunday 12
th
 9:30am  Holy Communion at STOWTING  2pm Strawberry Tea Sellindge Church for Queen’s Birthday 

Sunday 19
th
   11am   Morning Service in Sellindge Church  Sunday 26

th
  11am  Morning Service in Sellindge Church 

 

We were sad to hear of the recent deaths of two members of our village community.  Helena Gahagan died on 3
rd

 May 

and Robert (Bobby) Moorhead on 11
th
.  We remember their families and friends at this time. 

 

Please feel free to contact either myself, Ian on 01233 501 039 or Richard, on 01303 812 697 if you think that there is 

anything that we can help you with or if you want to enquire about a Christening or Wedding. 
 

Part of the A20 Benefice comprising the parishes of 

Brabourne, Mersham, Monks Horton, Sellindge, Smeeth and Stowting.  www.A20churches.org.uk                       6/// 
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SELLINDGE INFORMATION PAGE JUNE 2016 

SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL  www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk    @ParishSellindge  01303 813 271 

Sellindge PC Office, Sellindge Village Hall, Sellindge, Kent – TN25 6JY sellindge-parishcouncil@btconnect.com    
 

The Parish Councillors and District Councillors – (Highway issues contact C Mason – 07974 970 342) 

Elected May 2015 – Stanley Bull ( Chairman ) of Swan Lane, Nigel Fursdon (Vice – Chairman) of Moorstock,  

Chris Mason of Swan Lane, Miss Morgan Varrier – Smith of Greenfields. 

Co – Opted July 2015 – Mrs Janet Tritton of Greenfields. 

Co-Opted May 2016 – Ms Julie Varrier – Smith of Greenfields and Mark Pullen of Greenfields.  

Clerk and RFO to the Parish Council Linda Hedley - - - - - - - Clerk to the Burial Ground Linda Hedley 

The Parish Council Office is located in the grounds of the Village Hall (behind) and is open to the public  

on Tuesday’s and Friday’s – Tuesday 9.00am – 11.30am  Friday 3pm to 5.30pm 
 

SHEPWAY (North Downs West Ward) District Councillor – Mrs Jennifer Hollingsbee 01303 812 066 
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL (Elham Valley Ward) Councillor – Mrs Susan Carey – 01303 670 561 
 

SHEPWAY DISTRICT COUNCIL – 01303 853 000 (main switchboard)   www.shepway.gov.uk    
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL – 03000 41 41 41 (helpline)  www.kent.gov.uk   e-mail county.hall@kent.gov.uk      

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL HIGHWAYS – 03000 41 81 81 
 

SELLINDGE RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION – www.slurry.org.uk – sellindgeresidents@gmail.com     
 

POLICE  PCSO  mob – D Garland  53864@kent.pnn.police.uk   Info only   
 

ALL EMERGENCY SERVICES – POLICE – FIRE & RESUE – AMBULANCE – 999 
 

POLICE CONTACT –  MONS  MAY (TBC) 3.30pm to 4.30pm non emergency 101 

In the Village Hall car park, come and meet the local Police, you can discuss your concerns or just get advice. 
 

KCC COMMUNITY WARDEN  John Lodge – contact details to follow       
 

DOCTORS SURGERY – 812 180   website www.sellindgesurgery.nhs.uk     Out of hours phone 111 

Patient Participation Group – 812 180 

Minor Injuries small wounds, burns – Hamstreet (8am – 6pm) 08444 773 989  Wye (8.30am – 6pm) 08444 878 419  

Dental emergency – (No Dentist) – 0808 238 9797 – evenings and weekends – 01634 890 300 

Late night pharmacy – Boots (Sevington) – 01233 503 670 
 

HOSPITALS – William Harvey (Ashford) 01233 633 331 - - - - - - Royal Victoria (Folkestone) 01303 850 202  

 Kent and Canterbury (Canterbury) 01227 766 877      All hospitals website www.ekhuft.nhs.uk      
 

SELLINDGE PRIMARY SCHOOL – 01303 812 073  website  www.sellindge-ashford.kent.sch.uk      
 

LITTLE LEARNERS AT SELLINDGE PRE-SCHOOL  MON – FRI  8am - 6pm Sellindge School  814 968 
 

KCC MOBILE LIBRARY  All times approx. *JUNE* www.kent.gov.uk/leisure_and_culture/libraries.aspx    

Mondays – 10.20am to 10.50 am A20 Hythe lay – by near Swan Lane,  10.55am – 11.25am  Greenfields lay – by. 

Wednesday’s 8
th

 and 22
nd

 – 12 10am  – 12.30pm  Coopers Lane / Stone Hill junction,  

12.35pm  –  12.50pm Lay by top Barrow Hill and  2.50pm – 3.10pm   Lay by at the St Mary’s Church 
 

AGE UK HYTHE & LYMINGE – 01303 269 602  www.ageuk.org.uk/hytheandlyminge   

AGE UK FOLKESTONE – 01303 279 621  www.ageuk.org.uk/folkestone    
 

CITIZENS ADVICE BEARU – Folkestone 01303 249 310 (10am – Noon Tues – Fri)  www.shepwaycab.co.uk      

      Ashford 01233 626 185 (9.30am – 4.30pm Mon – Tues & Thurs )(1pm Wed & Fri) 
 

THE SAMARTITANS – Folkestone 01303 255 000   Ashford 01233 610 000 
 

UTILITY EMERGENCY 

POWER CUT – 0800 783 8866 or text ‘power’ and your ‘postcode’ to 80876   www.ukpowernetworks.co.uk      

Please note that in a power cut telephones that have an electric basestation will not work, it is a good idea to have at 

least one conventional phone, that just plugs into the phone socket, these are not normally affected. 

WATER – www.affinitywater.co.uk  emergency 0345 357 2401  Mon – Fri 7am – 8pm   Sat 8am – 4pm 

SEWAGE – www.southernwater.co.uk  emergency 0330 303 0368    

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL  Registered Charity 302833   Anybody wishing to book the Village Hall ring 

01303 813 250 any day except Sunday and preferably no later than 8.30pm.  Bookings MUST be confirmed in writing 

as soon as possible. We now have an e-mail address.  sellindgevillagehall@gmail.com      
 

SELLINDGE SPORTS & SOCIAL CLUB    Anyone wishing to book the clubhouse or pitches call 812 437 from 

5pm Tuesday to Sunday or e-mail club@sellindgeclub.co.uk     Fully licensed bar, catering available. 
 

ITEMS FOR THE JUlY 2016 NEWSHEET   Should be delivered to the Parish Council Office or e-mail  

nnwfursdon@aol.com  by 2200 hours (10pm) on MONDAY JUNE 20
th

 2016  with a ‘contact’ name, address and / or 

tel number (not for publication) phone 07788 313 414 and I will collect          
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http://www.ukpowernetworks.co.uk/
http://www.affinitywater.co.uk/
http://www.southernwater.co.uk/
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mailto:club@sellindgeclub.co.uk
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WHAT’S ON AND WHERE JUNE 2016  Stick it on your fridge or pin board 
 

WEEKLY EVENTS 
 

MONDAY PILATES – 9.15am – 10.15am – Village Hall (Main) - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com                 

  PILATES – 10.15am – 11.15am – Village Hall (Main) -07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com                  

  QIGONG – 11.15am – 12.15pm Village Hall (Main) - - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com  

CRAFT GROUP – 1pm to 3pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse  07546 532 603                                

  RAINBOWS – 4.00pm – 5.00pm Village Hall (Main) - - 812 297 (Term time)         

BROWNIES -- 5.15 - 6.45pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 812 297 (Term time) 

GIRL GUIDES - - 5.45 – 7.15pm Village Hall (Durling) - -  07801 572 300 (Term time)            

  LINE DANCING – Beginners  7.30pm – 9.30pm Village Hall (Main) – 07753 274 913 
   

TUESDAY  SELLINDGE BABY & TODDLER GROUP  – 9.15am – 11.30am Village Hall (Main) – 01303 812 262 

NHS EAST KENT HEALTHWALKS – 10.15am Village hall car park – 01303 814 014 

PULSE – 5.30pm to 6.30pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse   

LINE DANCING – 1pm to 2.45pm  Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 098    

LINE DANCING --  Intermediate Level  7.30 - 9.30pm   Village Hall (Main)  - - 01303 813 161 

WHIST DRIVE -- 7.30 pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan lane.  - - 814 511 
 

WEDNESDAY BEES BODS (Dance exercise) – 5.45pm – 6.45pm Village Hall (Main) - - 01303 813 274 

TAEKWONDO -- 6.30pm at Sellindge Primary School  - - 814 635 

AEROBIC BODY BLAST -- 7.00 - 8.00pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 01233 820 109 
        

THURSDAY LINE DANCING – Beginners  12 Noon to 1.00pm  Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 098   

LINE DANCING – Easy Intermediate 1.00pm to 2.45pm   Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 161  

 LINE DANCING -- Intermediate   7.30pm - 9.30pm  Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 161 

   BINGO -- 7.30pm at Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane.  phone 812 437 
       

FRIDAY  SING, DANCE, PLAY – 10am – 10.45am Village Hall (Main) (Term Time)      **NEW**  

  CUBS -- 6 -7.30pm  BEAVERS -- 6.30-7.30pm  SCOUTS -- 7.30-9.00pm  Village Halls - -813 250 (Term t) 
 

MON / TUES / WED – SELLINDGE POP IN – DURLING HALL – Mon/Wed 8.00am - 12 Tues 8.00am - 4.00pm – 813 475  
   

*********MONTHLY********** 

GET TOGETHER CLUB on Wednesday 8
th

  from 2.00pm – 4.00pm  Village Hall (Durling)  - - 813 454 
 

BABY CLINIC on  Monday 13
th

 2.00pm  - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Appointment only - - 812 616 
  

IMPERIAL DOLLS HOUSE CLUB on Tuesday 14
th

 at 7.00pm Village Hall (Committee Room)  - - 812 946 
 

PARISH COUNCIL on Tuesday 14
th

 at 7.30pm Village Hall (Durling) - - Chair 07710 260 757    Clerk 01303 813 271 
 

GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION on Wednesday  15
th

 7.30pm  Village Hall (Durling) – 813 288 or  01843 597 710 
 

ANGEL CENTRE on Wednesday 22
nd

 – 7.30pm to 9.30pm  Village Hall (Durling) 
 

SEQUENCE DANCING CLUB on Saturday 25
th

 at 7.30pm – 10.30pm – Village Hall (Main) – 01233 629 815 
 

BABY CLINIC on  Monday 27
th

 2.00pm  - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Walk In Clinic - - 812 616 
 

SATURDAY 4
th

 – TABLE TOP FAIR - MAIN HALL – 9am – 1pm 
 

SATURDAY 11
th

 – KINGS & QUEENS PARTY 

IN THE VILLAGE HALL CAR PARK see front page 
 

THURS 23
rd

 – EU REFERENDUM – DURLING HALL – 7am to 10pm 
 

SATURDAY 25
th

 – SCHOOL SUMMER FAYRE 

SCHOOL GROUNDS – 1pm to 4pm 
  
  

============================================================================================  

SOCIAL  FOOTBALL  TENNIS  THE SELLINDGE SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB  BOWLS  POOL  DARTS  CRICKET 
 

SATURDAY 11
th

 – AFTERNOON BOOT FAIR – from 12 NOON 
 

SAT & SUN 25th & 26th – KENT KITE FLYERS – 11am to 5pm + 
Opening hours Tues to Fri 5.00pm to 10.30pm – Sat 12 Noon to 11pm – Sun 12 Noon to 7.00pm 

Contact Social Club on 812 437 www.sellindgeclub.co.uk  
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